
Dear Friends in Christ,

Last month I told you about Lisa 
who escaped from Ukraine to your 
mission in Poland late in her preg-
nancy. 

At the time that I wrote, she was 
struggling to recover 
after an emergency 
C-section. I received 
some messages later 
asking if she sur-
vived. Fortunately, 
I have good news to 
share!

Lisa bounced 
back and the baby 
is thriving.  The 
whole family is staying in a safe place.

Thank you so much for the prayers 
and gifts that made this possible.

Because of you, we’ve been able 
to expand our services in eastern 
Europe to aid more families in crisis. 
Please continue to be generous as the 
violence continues to endanger so 
many mothers and children.

You make it possible to choose life, 
no matter the circumstances.

Thank you.

Fr. Shenan J. Boquet
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You Gave Bertha Hope and 
Saved her Daughter from 
Abortion
Your help is still needed to give children like 
Miracle in Malawi a bright future.

How would you feel if you suddenly lost your home? 
What if it happened right after you learned there was a 

helpless little one rely-
ing on you?

On top of all that, 
imagine you’re a teen 
girl alone in one of the 
world's poorest coun-
tries.

Where could you 
turn?

BEFORE SHE 
FOUND YOUR 
MISSIONARIES, 
BERTHA WAS 
DESPERATE

If you can picture that, 
you might have an idea 

Continued, page 2...
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Thank you for helping Bertha choose life! 
Because of you, she has a safe place to 
raise her daughter, Miracle.   
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how Bertha felt when she found out she was pregnant.
Bertha’s school taught contraception, not chastity. She and a boy 

from her class wandered down the wrong path. When she told him 
she was pregnant, he wanted nothing more to do with her.

When she told her parents, they threw her out and told her not 
to come back until she got an abortion.

Bertha was losing hope. 
She couldn’t live with herself if she aborted her child. But what 

choice did she have? 
Without her family’s help, Bertha had no way to support herself. 

She and the child might both die of hunger.
She was so desperate, she thought about suicide. Then she saw one 

of your missionaries on TV. 
Father Zikomankhani was teaching about the dangers of abortion.  

He told mothers not to let anyone pressure them into killing their 
child. If they are struggling, they can seek help at HLI Malawi.

Bertha thought it was worth a shot. She traveled a long distance 
to ask Fr. Z for help.

THANKS TO YOU, BABY MIRACLE IS SAFE AND LOVED 
BY HER WHOLE FAMILY

Thanks to your generosity, Bertha found the help she needed.
With your support, Fr. Z gave her counseling and found her a 

place to stay for a while. Then he journeyed to her hometown to have 
a talk with her parents.

When they learned abortion would be dangerous for their daughter 
and fatal for their grandchild, Bertha’s family came around. But there 
was still one problem. They couldn’t afford pregnancy care or baby 
supplies.

You helped them overcome that barrier. Thanks to you, Bertha 
had a safe pregnancy. Her new daughter, Miracle, has what she 
needs to start thriving.

MOMS LIKE BERTHA STILL NEED YOU!

Thank you for saving Bertha and Miracle! 
You brought this family back together and made it possible for 

them to choose life.
But Bertha still needs your 

help. 
Like you, your missionaries 

care about more than stopping 
abortions. Their goal is always to 
give the child and family a bright 
future.

Bertha’s child is safe because 
of you. But now that they have a 
baby in the house, her family can’t 
afford to send her back to school. 

Fr. Z would like to sponsor 
Bertha’s education so she can 
support her daughter later in 
life. But there are not enough 
funds to do so. 

You can change that.
Please continue your support 

to help moms like Bertha build a 
good future for their children.

Your compassion makes mir-
acles happen.

Baby Miracle is safe because of you. But the family can’t 

afford to send Bertha back to school. You can change that.
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After Álvaro and Rosa’s third child was born, the doctor sat them 
down for an important talk.

He said it was time for them to be sterilized. 
Three kids were plenty. It wouldn’t be fair to them or their other 

children to keep having more. They needed to make the “responsible” 
choice, and close off their marriage to the gift of life.

Álvaro and Rosa were shocked. They hadn’t even thought about 
sterilization. Their children brought them such joy that they would be 
happy to welcome as many as God allowed. 

But the doctor was, after all, a doctor. He must know best. In the 
end, they decided to get the sterilization.

IN A BROKEN CULTURE, YOUR PRO-LIFE EDUCATION 
PROGRAMS MAKE ALL THE DIFFERENCE

Families in Mexico and around the world are put under pressure like 

Two Couples Share how Your Support for Pro-life 
Education Changed their Lives.
Thank you for helping these families heal spiritually and physically from 
sterilization!

this every day.
Global anti-life groups like 

Planned Parenthood have in-
fluence in government, medi-
cine, and media. A family needs 
strong pro-life formation to see 
through their lies and stand up 
to them.

You are empowering families 
like Álvaro’s to do just that.

Your generosity makes it pos-
sible to bring pro-life training to 
communities all over the world. 
Because of you, doctors and med-
students are learning to defend life 
through their work.

And the parish-talks you sup-
port help families stay on-track 
even if they don’t have a pro-life 
doctor.

Your missionary Luis brought 
one of these talks to Álvaro’s com-
munity.

THANKS TO YOU, FUTURE 
GENERATIONS ARE SAFE 
FROM THE STERILIZATION 
TRAP

When Álvaro and Rosa came to 
your talk, they realized they are 
missing the most beautiful part 
of love. 

They couldn’t make a complete 
gift of self if they were shutting 
their fertility out of the picture. 
And it didn’t make them any hap-

José Luis and Graciela can have kids again 
thanks to your pro-life education program! 
Your generosity is empowering families 
around the world to stand up to the anti-life 
culture. Thank you!



4

pier no matter what that doctor said.
They asked God’s forgiveness and committed to 

making sure their children don’t fall for the same lie. 
They’re teaching them that children are always a 

gift. And they’ll help their kids find pro-life doctors 
who won’t try to shut down the gift of their fertility.

Thanks to you, Álvaro and Rosa’s family has a 
pro-life future.

JOSÉ LUIS AND GRACIELA ARE OPEN TO 
LIFE AGAIN BECAUSE OF YOU

At that talk, Álvaro and Rosa met another couple 
that showed them it might not be too late to open 
their marriage to life again.

José Luis and Graciela fell in the sterilization 
trap years ago. But thanks to you, they realized their 

mistake. Your medical missionaries managed to 
reverse Graciela’s sterilization.

Being open to life again has transformed their 
marriage!

Now their marriage is an image of the Love of 
God, which is total and full of happiness. And they 
have the joy of bringing new lives into the world.

Your pro-life message did so much for them that 
they came to learn more so they can share it with 
others.

Not every sterilization can be reversed, but 
because of you, Álvaro and Rosa know there is hope. 

Thanks to you, these families are healing spiri-
tually and physically from the sin of sterilization. 
With your support, it’s never too late for anyone 
to start living the Culture of Life.

Thanks to you, these families are healing spiritually and 

physically. With your support, it’s never too late for anyone 

to start living the Culture of Life.
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Your missionaries in Europe are working overtime saving pre-born 
children and families fleeing Ukraine.

Meanwhile, your missionaries in Africa are responding to a 
different crisis. You won’t see it on the news, but it has the potential 
to endanger as many lives as the war.

Planned Parenthood Global is trying to push a bill through 
the East Africa Coalition Parliament. If it passes, it will force 
seven countries to adopt abortion on demand.

With your support, we’ve managed to keep Africa mostly 
pro-life for many years. But we can’t let up for a minute. Anti-life 
groups are always trying to undo the progress you’ve made.

That’s why your missionaries are fighting harder than ever to 
keep the pre-born safe this year. With your continued prayers and 
generosity, we have a good chance of succeeding.

YOU’VE STOPPED EVIL BILLS LIKE THIS IN THE PAST

Planned Parenthood and other anti-life groups try a stunt like this 
most every year.

Your Missionaries Working to Stop Planned 
Parenthood’s Abortion Bill
This bill aims to legalize abortion in Africa this summer. With your help, it 
won’t get far.
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Last year they targeted Malawi.
They wrote up a document permit-

ting doctors to kill pre-born children 
and called it a “women’s health” bill. 
You pushed back by funding a media 
campaign to expose their real agenda. 

When Malawians found out that 
the “women’s health” bill was really a 
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license to kill pre-born children, they were furious. 
The grassroots opposition convinced most leaders 
to vote no. 

Thanks to you, that bill failed, and the pre-born 
are still relatively safe in Malawi.

In 2020, it was Kenyan children on the chopping 
block.

Your investment in pro-life training really paid 
off that year. Hundreds of Kenyan priests are experts 
at pro-life work because you sponsored their pro-life 
training in the seminary. 

When Planned Parenthood started pushing for 
abortion on demand, HLI Kenya raised an army 
of pro-life priests. They organized their parishes to 
protest the bill and ask their leaders to vote no.

Because of your investment in the pro-life mis-
sion, that bill failed too.

Your missionaries are so effective that anti-lifers 
often try to bribe or threaten them into quitting. 
But it never works. You empower them to keep the 
mission going no matter what obstacles they face.

YOU ARE FUELING A HIGH-IMPACT 
CAMPAIGN FOR THIS HIGH STAKES BILL

This bill is even more dangerous than others you’ve 
blocked in recent years.

It affects a whole region of Africa. And it includes 

a sex-ed curriculum that teaches kids that fornica-
tion, abortion, and other evils are ok.

If it passes, it will put millions of pre-born 
children at risk of abortion. And the pro-life culture 
won’t last long with young people learning anti-life 
values in school.

Thanks to you, the campaign to stop this bill is 
going full throttle. Your missionaries are using all 
their tried-and-true methods to lead their country-
men to defend life.

We need your continued support to make all 
this happen. 

Beating an abortion bill in one country takes 
effort. Organizing a united opposition across seven 
countries takes a lot more. Your missionaries rely on 
you for the resources to fuel these plans.

Because the stakes are higher this year, they are 
taking the campaign up a notch. 

They are also reaching out to each representative 
individually to explain what the bill really means. 

Planned Parenthood likes to use confusing lan-
guage to hide their agenda. But your missionaries 
won’t let any of these leaders be fooled into thinking 
it’s a public health bill. 

Thank you for empowering Africans to stand 
against legal abortion. You are helping them keep 
their culture pro-life.

THANK YOU for making change possible!

Every story you read in Mission Report is a snapshot of your impact. Your gifts are saving 
lives and souls all over the world. None of this amazing work would be possible without you.

Thank you for building a pro-life world.  Please pray for the mission. I’ll be praying for you.

Fr. Shenan J. Boquet


